
INT. SUPERMARKET BACK LOADING/STORAGE AREA - NIGHT

TATS
Tats.

COREY
Um, excuse me?

TATS
Tats. 

(offers her hand)
That’s my handle.

COREY
Your...?

TATS
My handle. My name. Hello, welcome to 
1975.

COREY
(laughs lightly)

Uh, yeah. Um, it’s 2017.

TATS
Uh, yeah. Like I said.

COREY
Uh... actually you said --

TATS
Yo, if it’s 2017 then we’ve already gone 
past 1975. Am I right?

COREY
Uh, yeah. 

TATS
Sooo, gotta know it so you don’t blow it.

COREY
I’m really sorry, but I’m just totally 
confused. This is my first night on the 
job. Is this some kind of initiation 
thing?

TATS
No, son. No initiation. They told me I 
wasn’t allowed to do that anymore. Jeez, 
one dweeb almost drowns and suddenly it’s 
a big issue.

COREY
Drowns? 
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TATS
Yeah. On the upside they don’t make me 
mop the floors any more.

COREY
Well that sounds like a win.

TATS
Right? Anyway, my point is this. Don’t 
matter when the people laid down the 
groove -- if you feel it you gotta move.

COREY
Great. That clears it all up.

TATS
Yeah?

ROBERT
He’s lying.

TATS
No one’s asking you, Robert!

ROBERT
Ask him what you mean.

TATS
Quit harshing my buzz, dude. Me and the 
new guy are bonding like gorilla glue. 

ROBERT
What’s his name?

TATS
What?

ROBERT
His name. What’s the new guys name that 
you’re so bonding with.

TATS
Duhh!

(turns to Corey)
It’s...

ROBERT
Like I said.

COREY
Sorry, I’m Corey. I didn’t get a chance 
to mention it.
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ROBERT
That’s cause someone was doing all the 
talking.

TATS
I know you’re talking about me, Robert. 
So who’s talking now? Huh? I mean, except 
for this exact moment, cause... yeah!

COREY
(turns to go)

Well, nice to meet you both. I better --

TATS
You smile a lot.

COREY
(turns back)

Umm... yeah. I guess. 

TATS
That won’t last.

ROBERT
Not if he has to keep talking to you.

TATS
(performs action)

Hey Robert - guess what I’m doing? Making 
a little FU salad.

(to Corey)
So who’s your hook-up?

COREY
Sorry, my... what? Listen, I don’t do 
drugs, so if --

TATS
Pfff. No one does drugs anymore, son. 
Helloo! It isn’t 1975. 

(makes a gesture)
Who’s your hook-up? Your slammin’ 
jammin’?

COREY
If you mean my girlfriend, I don’t 
actually have one right now. We decided 
it didn’t make sense with her staying in 
Phili and me moving out here and all. 

TATS
(makes a gesture)

Open.
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COREY
Sorry, what?

TATS
(repeats the gesture)

Open for business.

COREY
Okay! Good to know. 

TATS
You’re gonna need a hook-up if you work 
here. Believe me. Everyone’s got a hook-
up. If you don’t have one then you’ll be, 
like...

COREY
...Single?

TATS
Pfff! Yeah.

(extends closed fist)
Bump it.

COREY
(does so)

Yep. Knew that one. Okay, thanks  for the 
offer. I probably should just --

ROBERT
I told you no one wants you. You’re so 
weird.

TATS
Shut it, Robert!

COREY
Sorry, I don’t want to get in the middle 
of --

TATS
Don’t worry, that’s just Robert. He’s a 
frickin’ loser. And I’m totally gonna 
break up with him as soon as I can score 
a new hook-up.
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